
    VILLAGE OF HASTINGS-ON-HUDSON, NEW YORK 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

PUBLIC HEARING NO. 2 
DECEMBER 1, 2009 

 
 
A Public Hearing was held by the Board of Trustees on Tuesday, December 1, 2009 at 7:45 
p.m. in the Meeting Room, Municipal Building, 7 Maple Avenue. 
 
PRESENT: Mayor Peter Swiderski, Trustee Bruce Jennings, Trustee Jeremiah Quinlan, 

Trustee Meg Walker, Trustee Nicola Armacost, Village Manager Francis A. 
Frobel, Village Attorney Marianne Stecich, and Village Clerk Susan 
Maggiotto.  

 
CITIZENS: Two (2). 
 
Mayor Swiderski declared the Board in session for the purpose of conducting a Public 
Hearing in accordance with the legal notice that appeared in the November 27, 2009 
issue of The Rivertowns Enterprise to consider the advisability of instituting the 
following fees: 

 
1. $5,000 annual yard waste permit fee for commercial contractors 

to dispose of yard waste at the Department of Public Works 
facility. 

 
 2. $20.00 usage fee per truckload of yard waste. 

 
Mayor Swiderski:  Mr. Gonder, I am assuming that your comments [from Public 
Hearing No. 1] apply to this, as well. 
 
John Gonder, 153 James Street:  Yes. 
 
Mayor Swiderski:  And yours, as well. 
 
Tom Mitchell, 45 Hudson Street:  Yes. 
 
Hearing no further comment, Mayor Swiderski asked for a motion to close the Public 
Hearing. 
 
CLOSE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 
On MOTION of Trustee Walker, SECONDED by Trustee Armacost with a voice vote of all 
in favor, Mayor Swiderski closed the Public Hearing at 7:47 p.m. 


